
 

Melbourne Water is owned by the Victorian Government. We manage Melbourne’s water 

supply catchments, remove and treat most of Melbourne’s sewage, and manage rivers and 
creeks and major drainage systems throughout the Port Phillip and Westernport region. 

August 2018 
Murrumbeena to Malvern 
Flood Mitigation Project 
Closing a section of Neerim Road. 

Section located where Springthorpe Gardens is adjacent to Riley 

Reserve.  

To be closed to through traffic from 5am Monday 20 August for up to 7 

days. 

From Monday 20 August Neerim Road will be closed for up to seven days at Springthorpe 

Gardens and Riley Reserve to lay drainage pipe across the road.  

Through traffic will be detoured via Dandenong Road and Kangaroo Road. Delays are expected. 

Please plan your journey to accommodate the changes and allow extra time when travelling in 

the area. 

Residential driveway access will be maintained at all times; however you may need to make a 

detour to reach your property.  

From 5am Monday traffic management will work to set up the road closure. Construction works 

will start from 7am. Nightworks may be required for up to two nights to reinstate the 

road including asphalting. The road will be reinstated to meet Council requirements before it is 

reopened.   

Bus route 624 will be detoured and bus stops on Neerim Road, between Poath Road and 

Murrumbeena Road, will be closed during the road closure. Contact CDC bus company for 

further information about local bus stops or ask your bus driver to find out more information.  

We encourage you to contact the project team if you have any concerns regarding access for 

medical or special needs.  
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What will I notice during the works? 

We are aware that we will be working in your neighbourhood and will do our best to minimise 

inconvenience.  

Work hours: Construction works will take place between 7am and 6pm Monday to Sunday, 

however after hours work may be required to install traffic management signs and bollards and 

reinstate the road.  

Noise: Noise will be generated from workers, trucks and vehicles accessing the area. The 

louder works will include saw cutting and excavation works.   

Traffic: There will be a considerable increase in truck and vehicle movements along Neerim 

Road for delivery of materials and equipment to the worksite. Local traffic will be able to 

access the area from either side of the work site. Through traffic will be detoured via 

Dandenong Road.  

Street parking: Street parking will be removed in the area we are working. Project parking 

will take place within the work site.   

Dust: Dust will be generated from the earthworks and construction activities. Water carts and 

street sweepers will be used when required.   

Footpaths: Footpaths may be closed, and pedestrian detours will be made available. Please 

follow the signage and instructions. 

Thank you for your patience as we undertake this important flood mitigation project. We 

encourage you to contact us using the details below to discuss any concerns or questions 

relating to the project. 

 


